
Welcome to ArchLink!

Greetings, alumni!

We strive to find as many ways possible for you to 
reconnect with old friends, classmates and faculty 
members and for you to update them on the exciting 
developments in your life since walking out through the 
Griffith Memorial Arch on graduation day! 

The University of Findlay Alumni Association offers the following ways for 
alumni to connect through social media:  
 
 	 Findlay Oiler Alumni Connection is exclusively for UF alumni. The 
Web-based feature is available at www. findlay.edu, Keyword: Alumni. The 
Findlay Oiler Alumni Connection allows you to:
	 – get a free, permanent alumni email address
	 – search a comprehensive alumni directory 
	 – share personal or professional news with photos and text 
	 – include your résumé in your profile for others to view as well as 	
	    search and view other users’ résumés

 	 Have you joined us on LinkedIn, the world’s largest professional 
network on the Internet? LinkedIn connects professionals around the world, to 
help them become more productive and successful. Click here to get started.

 	 Are you connected to The University of Findlay Alumni Associa-
tion page on Facebook? If not, go to http://www.facebook.com/UFAlumni-
Association to join us today. Millions of people use Facebook to keep up with 
friends and upload photos, videos and links.

 	 And last, but not least, update us if you’ve gotten a new job, re-
cently married, welcomed a new little Oiler to your family or been recog-
nized for an achievement. Click here to submit your news. 

Our goal with each of these groups is to provide a venue for Oilers to network 
and get to know one another, and help our alumni stay connected to their alma 
mater. We look forward to connecting with you!

With Oiler Pride! 

Dee Dee Spraw (’00, M ’07), director, 
The Center for Alumni, Parents and Friends

1000 North Main St., Findlay, Ohio  45840           Phone: 1-800-472-9502          Fax: 419-434-4822
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1. What’s Happening on Campus?

The University hosted John Taylor, vice president for accreditation 
relations for the Higher Learning Commission and the UF staff 
liaison for accreditation review, on March 23 as the formal kick-
off of the accreditation review process. Taylor’s campus-wide 
address provided an overview of the assessment process, which will 
culminate with a review team visit to Findlay in spring 2014, followed 
by a continuing accreditation decision later that year. Preparations for 
the visit began in 2011, when more than 100 members of the campus 
community were invited to join committees organized around the five 
criteria of the accreditation review process. Feedback from alumni and 
community members will be sought, as well. Guided by an 18-member 
steering committee, the process will produce a document intended to 
meet the commission’s requirements for continued accreditation and 

ensure a continuous quality assessment process. 

The University of Findlay will host International 
Night from 6-9 p.m. Friday, April 20, in the Alumni 
Memorial Union. Ten countries will be represented. 
International students who attend UF will host booths 
with items from their home countries on display. Visitors 
will learn about traditional dress, crafts and other 
activities, and food samples from each country also will 
be available. At 6 p.m., students will demonstrate a variety 
of traditional and nontraditional dances, music, martial 
arts and other entertainment. A fashion show also will be included during the program. For more 
information, please contact the Office of International Admissions and Services at 419-434-4558.

As the end of the academic year quickly approaches, the University’s musical groups are 
preparing end-of-semester concerts:

•  Symphonic Band and Wind Ensemble will present 
“And They’re Off … Overtures – Classic and New” 
at 3 p.m. Sunday, April 22, at Findlay High School’s 
Heminger Auditorium. Tickets are $5 for general 
admission and $3 for students and senior citizens; call 
the Box Office at 419-434-5335 or get tickets at the 
door, if available. For detail, click here.
•  The University’s orchestra will present a spring 
concert featuring the music of J.S. Bach, Mozart and 
Leonard Bernstein at 3 p.m. Sunday, April 15, in 
Winebrenner Theological Seminary. No tickets needed.

•  The University Singers will present their annual Family Concert at 3 p.m. Saturday, April 21, 
in Winebrenner Theological Seminary. Admission is free, but tickets are required. Contact the Box 
Office at 419-434-5335 to reserve your tickets in advance.

The University of Findlay’s commencement ceremonies are Saturday, May 5, in the Koehler 
Fitness and Recreation Complex. The graduate ceremony is at 9 a.m., and the undergraduate 
ceremony is at 2 p.m. No tickets are necessary. Commencement brunch is 10:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. in 

John Taylor, vice president for 
accreditation relations for the 
Higher Learning Commission

http://www.findlay.edu/newsevents/news/newsreleases/2012/03/overturesconcert_march12.htm


the Alumni Memorial Union. (Call 419-434-4516 for reservations.) The baccalaureate service is at 
7:30 p.m. Friday, May 4, in the College First Church of God sanctuary.

The English Equestrian Second Annual Musical Freestyle 
Show will be held Saturday, April 21, at the James L. 
Child Jr. Equestrian Complex from 1 - 4 p.m. Senior 
dressage students will perform musical freestyles and a 
drill, Pas de Deux, and senior hunter/jumper students will 
perform musical hunt seat freestyles. Janet Harms is the head 
dressage instructor; Michelle Arnold is the senior hunter/
jumper coordinator and Stella Prescott is the head hunter/
jumper instructor. Refreshments will be provided by UF’s 
Hospitality Management and Sport and Event Management 
Programs under the direction of John Wolper, Ph.D., chair of business administration programs. 
Please R.S.V.P. to Betsy Martindale, martindale@findlay.edu or 419-434-6256. Click here for more 
information.

Students and chaperones – 30 in total – from The University 
of Findlay recently returned from the Habitat for Humanity 
Collegiate Challenge Alternative Spring Break Trip in 
Mandeville, La., March 3-11, where they helped to build six homes 
in different phases of construction and even saw some alligators. 
Once the group arrived in Louisiana, they worked with the Habitat 
for Humanity St. Tammany West affiliate, which coordinated their 
work during the week. Building site tasks included raising trusses, 
insulating the houses with foam and house wrap, raising and securing 
walls, laying interior trim and more. UF alumna Jeanine Scheidler 
(’08) also traveled with the group as a chaperone after having 
participated in the alternative spring break trip twice while she was 
a student at Findlay. She said she wanted to give back to her campus 
community and serve with current students in a new capacity. To read 
the full story, click here. 

 
The University of Findlay’s Circle K Club 
members earned recognition, both as a group and 
individually, at the Circle K District Convention 
in Columbus in February. Findlay’s Circle K group 
took home several awards: first place, Scrapbook 
Award; first place, Single Service Project Award; 
and third place, Kiwanis Sponsor Award. In addition, 
group members received individual recognition. Chris 
Conklin, sophomore pharmacy major, received a 
third-place award for Outstanding Club Vice President. 
Mariah Hohman, junior special education major, won 
second place for The Andrew Littlefield Outstanding 
Treasurer Award. Darryl Lai, an international student 
from Malaysia, received third place for The Jason 
Stewart Outstanding Member Award. To read the full 
story, click here. 

Kassy Wene as she prepares to in-
stall foam insulation under the roof 
of a house.

Attending the Circle K District Convention in Colum-
bus were Mariah Hohman, treasurer; Traci Hrenko, 
communication chair; Katie Schiavone, president; and 
Darryl Lai, K family chair, with Craig Wallace, Ohio 
Kiwanis governor-elect. 

http://www.findlay.edu/newsevents/news/newsreleases/2012/03/freestyle_march12.htm
http://www.findlay.edu/newsevents/newsroom/academics/service/habitatspbrk_march12.htm
http://www.findlay.edu/newsevents/newsroom/campus/news/circlekawards_march12.htm


Paul Sears, Ph.D., dean of the College of Business, called 
the Dana program “a jewel in the crown” of the College 
of Business at a luncheon on March 21, which also featured 
Kevin Moyer (’80), who was a COB Visiting Executive 
for the day. Sears remarked that Moyer had played “a 
seminal role” in the creation of the Dana Chair Executive-in-
Residence Program. The Dana Endowed Fund initiated the 
program and continues to provide funding for a distinguished 
member of the business community to serve as an adviser 
to selected students and as guest lecturer for the College 
of Business. The luncheon included current and past Dana 
chair executives-in-residence and Dana scholars from across 
the years. Sears had special praise for Edwin Heminger, the 
first Dana chair in 1995, who passed away Nov. 30, 2011. 
Heminger was “honored for his pioneering work and contributions” to the Dana program. Sears 
noted that Heminger continued his involvement with the program and hosted a special reception 
for the Dana chairs and scholars each year. Heminger’s children, Karl, Kurt and Meg Heminger, 
were special guests at the luncheon in honor of their father.

Return to top

2. Academic Update

The sixth annual UF Symposium for 
Scholarship and Creativity will take place 
from noon to 5:30 p.m. Thursday, April 12, 
beginning in the Alumni Memorial Union and 
continuing in various locations across campus. 
A student art show will follow at 7 p.m. in 
the Lea Gallery, located in the Gardner Fine 
Arts Pavilion. The symposium will feature 
work by approximately 300 student presenters, 
demonstrators and performers. The event is free 
and open to the public. For a detailed schedule of events, visit www.findlay.edu, Keyword: SSC. 
Alumni speakers include the following: 
•	 College of Health Professions: Cal Dietz (’97), head Olympic strength and conditioning 
coach at the University of Minnesota, 1:15 p.m., Alumni Memorial Union
•	 College of Education: Cassandra Holman (’11), sixth-grade teacher at Van Buren Middle 
School, 1:15 p.m., Winebrenner Theological Seminary
•	 College of Pharmacy: Jenny Mason, R.Ph., Pharm.D., (’10), second-year pharmacy resident 
at Nationwide Children’s Hospital in Columbus, Ohio, 2:15 p.m., Alumni Memorial Union
•	 College of Business: Phillip P. Lawson, (’75), owner of Financial Strategies Group in 
Findlay, 2:15 p.m., Winebrenner Theological Seminary
•	 College of Sciences: Billy J. Watterson, (’96), president and recycling innovations officer 
for g2 revolution LLC, 3:15 p.m., Alumni Memorial Union
•	 College of Liberal Arts: David LaRocco, (’99), attorney at the Seneca County Department of 
Job and Family Services, 3:15 p.m., Winebrenner Theological Seminary.

Kurt, Meg and Karl Heminger were honored 
guests during at a recent luncheon in which 
Dr. Paul Sears, dean of the College of Busi-
ness, paid tribute to their late father, Edwin 
Heminger, for his contributions to the Dana 
Chair Executive-in-Residence program.  



Matthew Stolick, Ph.D., professor of philosophy, will present 
“The Power of Play: Common Points Across Disciplines” at 6 p.m. 
Thursday, April 19, in Ritz Auditorium, located in Old Main. There is 
no cost to attend. The presentation will conclude the Power of Play series, 
organized by Stolick as the 2011-2012 Richard E. Wilkin Chair of the 
College of Liberal Arts at The University of Findlay. Stolick devoted this 
year to an interdisciplinary exploration of a single topic – The Power of 
Play: Essential to Human Being. For more information, contact Stolick at 
stolick@findlay.edu.

Kenneth (Mike) Gillum and Justin Wheeler, students at The University 
of Findlay, were selected as finalists for the Japan-American Society of 
Central Ohio’s (JASCO) 13th Annual Japanese Language Speech Contest 
at The Ohio State University in Columbus, Ohio. Gillum, of Chillicothe, 
earned first place in the competition. He is a junior majoring in Japanese. 
From Kenton, Wheeler is a junior majoring in Japanese. For more information 
about the contest, click here.

The University of Findlay will host a Juried Student Art Exhibition from 
April 10 through April 26 in the Dudley and Mary Marks Lea Gallery, 

located in the Virginia B. Gardner Fine Arts Pavilion. An opening celebration and awards 
presentation is planned for 7 p.m. Thursday, April 12, in the gallery. Steven Walker of Westerville 
will be the guest judge for the juried show. His work appears in the Sharon Weiss Gallery in 
Columbus, Ohio; B. Deemer Gallery in Louisville, Ky.; and Glave Kocen Gallery in Richmond, 
Va. Click here to read more. 

Students from The University of Findlay’s College of 
Pharmacy competed in the National Student Pharmacist 
Compounding Competition (SPCC) March 17-18 at The 
University of Florida in Gainesville. Pharmacy students 
Elizabeth Mayer, a sixth-year student from Lima; Brett 
Christy, a fifth-year student from Curtice; and Kim Droesch, 
a fifth-year student from Maria Stein, earned first place in 
the classic compounding portion of the competition, which 
included several pharmacy schools from across the country. 
To read more, click here.

On March 3, five students – four graduate and one 
undergraduate – from the University’s College of 
Business placed third in the local CFA (Chartered 
Financial Analyst) Institute Research Challenge in 
Cleveland. Kyle Blessing (who was unable to attend the 
March 3 event), Rama Soni Bogilla, Nicholas Dircksen 
(who served as group leader), Megan Ehora and Wesley 
Hyland analyzed all of the available financial data of RPM 
International Inc., located in Medina. Joon Young Song, 
Ph.D., associate professor of finance, was the group’s 
adviser. For the competition, the group was asked to 
analyze the financial data and determine an investment 

Pharmacy students Elizabeth Mayer, Kim 
Droesch and Brett Christy earned first place 
in a classic compounding competition.

Team members Wesley Hyland, Rama Soni Bo-
gilla, Dr. Joon Song (adviser), Nicholas Dircksen 
and Megan Ehora. Not shown: Kyle Blessing.

Mike Gillum and Justin 
Wheeler, finalists in 
the Japanese language 
speech contest

http://www.findlay.edu/newsevents/news/newsreleases/2012/03/jasco_march12.htm
http://www.findlay.edu/newsevents/news/newsreleases/2012/03/juriedartshow_march12.htm
http://www.findlay.edu/newsevents/news/newsreleases/2012/03/spcccphmwin_march12.htm


opinion. A written research paper and oral presentation were graded by investment professionals. 
To read more, click here.
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3. News & Events for Alumni, Parents and Friends

Events Calendar

April 21	 Football Alumni Weekend 
		  Tailgate – Donnell Stadium, 11 a.m.
		  Alumni Flag Football Game, noon
		  Spring Game, 1 p.m.
		  Reverse Raffle, Waldo Pepper’s, 6:30 p.m.

April 22	 Football Alumni, Parents and Friends Golf Outing
	 	 Sycamore Springs, 1 p.m.

April 28	 Spring Soccer Weekend
		  North-South Alumni Game, DeHaven Soccer Field
		  Men, 1 p.m.; Women, 3 p.m.
		  Alumni Dinner at Waldo Pepper’s, 6:30 p.m.

April 29	 Soccer Golf Outing
		  Sycamore Springs, 9:30 a.m.

May 4	 Commencement Baccalaureate Service
		  College First Church of God, 7:30 p.m.

May 5	 Graduate Commencement and Hooding Ceremony
		  Koehler Fitness and Recreation Complex 
		  Malcolm Athletic Center, 9 a.m.

		  Commencement Brunch
		  Alumni Memorial Union, 10:30 a.m. - 1 p.m.

		  Undergraduate Commencement 
		  Koehler Fitness and Recreation Complex
		  Malcolm Athletic Center, 2 p.m.

June TBA	 Denver, Colo., Alumni, Parents and Friends Reception

June 4	 Sixth Annual Golf Scramble
		  York Golf Club, Columbus, Ohio

June TBA	 Washington, D.C., Alumni, Parents and Friends Reception

Aug. 5	 Columbus Summer Send-off

http://www.findlay.edu/newsevents/newsroom/academics/research/cfachallenge_march12.htm


Sept. TBA	 California Alumni, Parents and Friends Reception

Oct. 12-14	 Alumni Homecoming and Fall Parents and Family Weekend

For more info or to register for events, contact The Center for Alumni, Parents and Friends 
by visiting the website at www.findlay.edu, Keyword: Alumni, or call 419-434-4516.

The Second Annual All-Teams Findlay Football Reunion, Spring Game and Golf Outing will 
be held on April 21-22:
	 On Saturday, April 21, the spring game tailgate will be held at 11 a.m. at Donnell
	 Stadium in a tent near the pond. The alumni flag football game will be at noon, and the UF
	 Oilers spring game starts at 1 p.m. Our Oiler football alumni coaches who made it to the state
	 playoffs will be recognized at halftime. 

	 The Findlay football social and reverse raffle will be held at 6:30 p.m. April 21, at Waldo
	 Pepper’s, 411 South Main St., Findlay. The reverse raffle offers a $10,000 grand prize and a
	 total of $17,500 in cash prizes. Options include a $100 reverse raffle/meal ticket and a $20
	 meal ticket. Tickets must be purchased before April 15 and will not be sold at the door. To
	 order tickets, call Dom Razzano at 419-434-5647. The winner need not be present to win. All
	 proceeds cover costs and go toward the Oilers football program. 

	 A block of rooms at Findlay Inn & Conference Center has been reserved under “Football
	 Alumni Reunion.” The cost is $66 per night (regular rate - $94). Room reservations must
	 be made by Friday, April 15, 2012, to Findlay Inn & Conference Center, 200 East Main
	 Cross, Findlay, OH 45840; phone: 419-422-5682. 
 
	 On Sunday, April 22, the football reunion golf outing begins at 1 p.m. at Sycamore
	 Springs. The cost is $100 per person and includes lunch, 18 holes of golf with cart, a steak
	 dinner and awards ceremony, driving range, hat, T-shirt, team photo and door prizes. To
	 register your foursome, click here, or call the Center for Alumni, Parents and Friends at 419-
	 434-4516. To register for a reverse raffle and golf outing package for $175 per person, call
	 Dee Dee Spraw at 419-434-4589. Contact Coach Dan Hott at 419-434-4031 with questions
	 or Dee Dee Spraw at 419-434-4589 or email spraw@findlay.edu. 

The Sixth Annual Oiler Golf Scramble will be held Monday, June 4, at the York Golf Club, 
Columbus, Ohio. Come join alumni, parents, friends, faculty and staff for a fun day on the links!
Lunch is at 11:30 a.m., with a shotgun start at 1 p.m., and concludes with a steak dinner at 5 p.m. 
Cost is $80 for 18 holes of golf with a cart, lunch and awards dinner, beverage cart, driving range 
and door prizes. (Spouses or guests are welcome to attend dinner for $10.) The York Golf Club is 
at 7459 N. High St., Columbus, OH 43235, 614-885-5968. To register online, click here, or call 
the Center for Alumni Parents and Friends at 419-434-4516.

Oiler Cookbooks are still available. Oiler Cookbooks were sold during 
Homecoming & Family Weekend festivities. If you would like to order your 
copy/copies, please complete the form online at www.findlay.edu, Keyword: 
Oiler Cookbook. Be sure to indicate on the form if you want us to mail your 
cookbook. The cookbook is $10 if picked up at the Glenn and Helen Stout House 
at 1015 N. Main St., or $15 if mailed. If you prefer to order by telephone, please 
contact the Center for Alumni, Parents and Friends at 419-434-4516.

http://www.findlay.edu
https://www.findlay.edu/UF/Templates/FormTemplate.aspx?NRMODE=Published&NRNODEGUID=%7b020FCEBC-6F2F-41FD-A422-E9AA29D65496%7d&NRORIGINALURL=%2foffices%2fadminoffices%2falumniandparentrelations%2ffootballalumnigolfouting%2ehtm&NRCACHEHINT=Guest


Florida receptions for alumni, parents, grandparents and friends of the University took place 
in Fort Lauderdale, Fort Myers and St. Petersburg, Fla., in early March.

Fort Lauderdale, Fla., Wednesday, 
March 7: (front row) Vice President of University 
Advancement John Mosser, Ph.D.; President 
Katherine Fell, Ph.D., Heather Spraw, Dee Dee 
Spraw (’00 M ’07), Carol Pundai (’70), Joe Pundai 
(’70), Susan Young (’07); (back row) Brent and Amy 
(Kay ’01, M ’04) Woltman, Tom (’66) and Nancy 
Draper, Lawrence Fox (’69), Roseanna Lopes, Cary 
Ratliff (’76), Todd Ahrens, Roger Fell.

Fort Myers, Fla., Friday, 
March 9: (front row) UF students Lucas 
Kromer, Brandi Wright, Heather Spraw; 
(second row) Mariann (H ’08) and Chuck 
(H ’97) Younger, President Katherine Fell, 
Ph.D., event co-hosts Ivan and Dorothy 
Gorr, event hosts Shirlee and George (H 
’04) Whitson, Dee Dee Spraw (’00, M ’07); 
(third row) Vice President for University 
Advancement John Mosser, Ph.D., Tim 
Murphy (’98), Ph.D., Becky and Doug 
Asbury, Robert Martens (’70), James Brice 
(’70), Dr. John and Denese Malacos, Paul 
Pesolenski (’69), Herk Wolfe (’54), Chris Huska (’74), Chuck Piro (’68), Christine and James Walpole, Linda Weaver, 
Roger Fell, Elizabeth and John Dahl. (Not shown: Rollie Hahn, Nicholas Petti.)

St. Petersburg, Fla., Saturday, March 10: (front 
row) Stacey Endicott (’02, M ’05), Clifford Brooks (’48), 
President Katherine Fell; (second row) Todd Ahrens, 
Marge Kruse, Jean Taylor, Lynn Corbin, Jean Johnson 
(’61), Dr. Jon Reynolds (’61), Chris Wilson (’89), Rhonda 
(Noblit ’95) McLaughlin, Lisa Hansel (’84), Heather 
Spraw; (third row) Ted Taylor (’50), Diane Taylor, Ron 
Kruse, Roger Fell, Dick Corbin, Paul Raspitzi, Scott 
McLaughlin (’95), Kris Hansel, Vice President for 
University Advancement John Mosser, Ph.D.

The 14th Annual 
Alumni and 
Friends Brunch, 
held prior to 
the Ohio High 
School Athletic 
Association 
(OHSAA) boys’ 
basketball 
tournament on 
March 23, took 
place in Columbus. Honored were Timothy Goodwin (’94), head football coach for the Marion 
Local Flyers; Steve Williman (’80), head football coach for Liberty-Benton and the 2012 OHSAA 



Paul Walker Award recipient and Doug Krauss (’76), head football coach for Archbold, Ohio, and 
a nominee for the Ohio Boys National Federation Boys Coach of the Year. 

Accounting alumni were invited to campus 
March 21 for the annual awarding of the 
Kenneth J. Buchenroth Scholarship and The 
University of Findlay mentoring breakfast, 
along with the College of Business Visiting 
Executive – Kevin Moyer (’80) – as a special 
guest. Over the past few years accounting 
alumni have volunteered to mentor accounting 
students. The program has been so successful 
for students that more volunteers are being 
sought to expand the program. Alumni who are 
interested in participating should contact Doug 
Asbury, assistant professor of accounting, at 
asbury@finday.edu or call 419-434-4646. 

Be sure to keep us updated on your marriage 
and birth announcements by filling out the 
“What’s New with You?” form at www.findlay.

edu, Keyword: Alumni, or click here. If you send us an announcement of a birth in your family, the 
Office of Alumni, Parents and Friends will send your new little Oiler a stocking hat to show that 
Oiler pride!

Congratulations, Newlyweds!
Brent & Amy (Kay ’01, M ’04) Woltman, married Sept. 24, 2011

Welcome UF Newest Little Oilers:
Nicholas (’04) & Molly Coale
Baby girl, Alexandria Mary, born Aug. 20, 2011

Return to Top

4. Alumni Spotlight

Kevin P. Moyer (’80): Thinking Like a Leader

Kevin’s Moyer’s best advice to students during his day 
as the College of Business Visiting Executive on March 
21, was, “Position yourself for success. Think like a 
leader from day one on the job.” 

He encouraged students to understand the issues for their 
division, company and industry, volunteer for tough 
assignments, demonstrate problem-solving skills, figure 
out how to get things done and be accountable for the 
results. He advised them to network within their industry, 

Kevin Moyer (’80), president of Global Pathways 
LLC, served as a College of Business Visiting Ex-
ecutive March 21.

Accounting alumni mentors: (front row) Ginger (Smith ’95) 
Sampson, Kathy (Aller ’01) Bishop, Dee Dee Spraw (’00, M 
’07)), alumni director, Kevin Moyer (’80), visiting executive, 
Bruce Ritter (’90); (second row) Logan Kreais (’09), Angie (Yost 
’04) Burgsby, Barbara (O’Flaherty ’91) Krout, Beth Thomas 
(’02), Randy Buck (’97); (third row) Robin (Palfy ’86) Ridge, 
Kevin Stokes (’10), Lyndi Grappy (’05), Brent Wickham (’90).

http://www.findlay.edu
http://www.findlay.edu
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gain additional degrees, training and certificates, and 
take advantage of opportunities to travel abroad. He 
also emphasized the value of teamwork and leadership 
skills in managing people.

Moyer met with accounting students, faculty and 
alumni mentors at a breakfast and gave presentations 
for classes in accounting, economics, finance, and 
advertising and public relations before giving a 
public lecture at noon on “Leadership and Creating 
Green Communities: Job Creation and Economic 
Development Impact.” 

Moyer’s formula for success was effective in his own 
career. A 1980 graduate of then-Findlay College, Moyer’s first job was with Diamond Savings 
& Loan in Findlay. Dana Corp. acquired Diamond, and Moyer began a more than 20-year career 
with the Fortune 500 company. He went on to earn an executive MBA from Bowling Green State 
University and then to rise through the ranks at Dana. He served as corporate vice president for 
the Dana e-Business and Global Information Technology Group as well as the president of several 
groups, including Dana Fluid Products Group, Dana Asia Pacific and Capital Market Group, Dana 
Commercial Credit. 

After leaving Dana, Moyer formed his own company in 2008 as president and principal of 
Global Pathways LLC, a consulting firm that specializes in financing for alternative energy and 
energy-efficiency projects, opportunities in clean-technology and international markets and other 
executive management, business development, startup and advisory services. Moyer said that he 
has a real interest in economic development and helping create jobs, especially in northwest Ohio.

In his consulting role, he is serving as the executive director of energy efficiency and 
alternative energy for the Toledo-Lucas County Port Authority. One of his successful projects is 
BetterBuildings Northwest Ohio, a partner with the U.S. Department of Energy. This program has 
a current project pipeline of $30 million, with a goal of completing more than $100 million in new 
projects in the next several years resulting in $20 million in energy cost savings per year, creating 
2,000 new jobs and significantly reducing greenhouse gas generation. Moyer also is involved in 
plans to reclaim brownfield sites for industrial development and alternative energy production.

Moyer, who grew up in Findlay, chose then-Findlay College largely because he received 
scholarships and grants, but also because “professors really seemed to take an interest in students,” 
he remarked. 

He remembered business professors Ken Buchenroth, Kew Park, Shiv Gupta, Randy Van Dyne and 
George Barrett, who “all had an impact on me in some way.” He also learned to love history and 
world religion with Richard Kern. One of his most vibrant memories, Moyer recalled, was a trip 
with his Freshman Seminar class that took them to a coal-mining town in Pennsylvania, New York 
City (his first time there) and a religious commune in New York as an introduction to different 
cultures and socio-economic groups.

As a commuter student who was working his way through college and was employed full-time as 
a senior, Moyer said his campus involvement was limited to Marketing Club and Students in Free 

Kevin Moyer greeted Sandra Miller, Sara Steinbrunner 
and Debra Ward at a breakfast for accounting students, 
faculty and alumni mentors.



Enterprise. During his senior year, the SIFE team won the regional championship and traveled to 
Dallas, Texas, where they won the 1980 national championship. He remembered the experience of 
presenting and competing, as well as his first trip on an airplane.

Moyer acknowledged that these experiences and others helped lay the foundation for his business 
career. “Findlay taught me how to think critically, creatively, analytically,” he said.

Return to Top

5. Oiler Sports

Men’s Basketball
The Oilers men’s basketball team reached the round of 32 during the 2012 
NCAA Tournament as they defeated #11 Northern Kentucky by a score 
of 50-49 before falling 86-63 to #4 Bellarmine. Freshman forward Jake 
Heagen led the Oilers with 11 points and five rebounds in the win over 
Northern Kentucky, while senior guard Kyle Caiola scored a season-high 
26 points in the loss to Bellarmine. 

Caiola was named second team all-region by the National Association 
of Basketball Coaches (NABC) for his performance during the 2011-
12 campaign. Caiola, who was named first team all-Great Lakes 
Intercollegiate Athletic Conference (GLIAC), averaged 15.1 points, 
3.7 assists, 2.6 rebounds and 1.5 steals per game as a senior. The 2012 
GLIAC Tournament MVP also shot 49.8 percent from the floor, 45 
percent from behind the three-point line and 93.2 percent from the free-
throw line. His free-throw percentage was the second highest mark in NCAA Division II basketball 
this year and is the best mark ever by an Oilers player in a season.

Men’s and Women’s Indoor Track
The University of Findlay men’s 
and women’s track and field teams 
completed the NCAA Division II 
Indoor Championships on March 10, 
in Mankato, Minn. Shane Shockey 
earned All-American honors and won 
his first national championship in the 
pole vault with a mark of 17-00.75, 
while Raven Clay also took All-
American honors as she broke her 
own school record in the 60-meter 
hurdles and was crowned national 
champion with a time of 8.18.

Learfield Sports Directors’ Cup
The University of Findlay is currently ranked 13th nationally in the 2011-12 Learfield Sports 
Directors’ Cup standings and is third in the Great Lakes Intercollegiate Athletic Conference 
(GLIAC). Grand Valley State University leads the rankings both in the GLIAC and nationally, with 
Ashland University second in the conference and third nationally. The Oilers have a total of 316.75 

Kyle Caiola



points, all achieved during the winter sports season. Their total for the winter sports season is also 
the third best among the 185 schools in the Learfield standings. The Learfield Sports Directors’ 
Cup was developed as a joint effort between the National Association of Collegiate Directors of 
Athletics (NACDA) and USA Today. Points are awarded based on each institution’s finish in up to 
14 sports – seven women’s and seven men’s.

Wrestling
The University of Findlay wrestling team, ranked 11th in the nation, 
finished third at the 2012 NCAA Division II National Championship. 
The Roughnecks scored 58 points during the tournament and had their 
highest placing in school history at the NCAA Division II level. For his 
efforts in guiding the Roughnecks to their best finish, head coach Shawn 
Nelson was tabbed as the NCAA Division II Coach of the Year. Junior 
Mason True and sophomore Adam Walters earned runner-up honors in 
their respective weight classes and joined sophomore Ben Sergent and 
senior Michael Lybarger in being named All-American.

For more information about UF athletics, click here.
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6. Alumni Support

The Professor Shiv K. Gupta Faculty Chair in the College of Business Endowed Fund has 
been established by Prof. Gupta’s family in honor of their father. This faculty position honors and 
recognizes individual faculty members for distinguished service to The University of Findlay in 
the College of Business.

The University is currently inviting application for the position of Director of Annual Giving.  
For additional details, or to apply, please click here.
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7. FYI Campus Newsletter 

Want to know what is happening on campus between ArchLink issues? UF has a biweekly 
newsletter called For Your Information that is circulated on campus. The newsletter includes 
feature stories and pictures of campus activities. Check out FYI online at www.findlay.edu, 
Keyword: FYI.
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8. Spread the Word…

If you want to sign up to receive ArchLink each month, you may click here to fill out a form or 
email your name, graduation year, major and home address to archlink@findlay.edu. Please add  
archlink@findlay.edu to your address book/contact list.

Shawn Nelson, NCAA Division 
II Coach of the Year

http://athletics.findlay.edu/
http://www.findlay.edu/offices/adminoffices/humanresources/Employment/employment/administrative.htm
http://www.findlay.edu
http://www.findlay.edu/offices/adminoffices/publicinformation/periodicals/archlink/default.htm
mailto:archlink%40findlay.edu?subject=ArchLink%20Subscription


You are receiving ArchLink because you have submitted your email address to The University of 
Findlay via the Alumni Email Directory, AlumNotes or by signing up for ArchLink on the website. 
UF will not sell or give your email address to a third party. If you do not wish to receive ArchLink, 
simply send an email to: archlink@findlay.edu and place “remove” in the subject line.

The Office of Career Services provides comprehensive employment services for undergraduate 
and graduate students, alumni and employers. Click here to go to our Web page, and then click 
on College Central Network at the bottom of the page to search for or post jobs and internship 
opportunities. Contact us directly at 419-434-4665 or careerservices@findlay.edu if you have 
questions or to learn more about how we can help fill your employment needs!

Return to Top  

The mission of The University of Findlay is to equip our students
for meaningful lives and productive careers.

http://www.findlay.edu/offices/adminoffices/careerservices/default.htm
mailto:careerservices%40findlay.edu?subject=

